Non-Technical Summary
Environment Canada has completed its initial technical review and identified a number of issues arising from the review of the Detailed Project Description, the Developer’s Assessment Report, and the Information Request responses.  Issues requiring additional attention during the Pre-hearing Conference include:
1. The adequacy of the proposed mitigation of effects on migratory birds.  Additional measures are needed, and should include the following conditions:

· The proponent should conduct all activities outside the breeding season (May 1 to August 15) in order to avoid destroying or disturbing nests.  
· If proposed activities are permitted during the breeding season, the proponent should check for active nests of birds before engaging in the activity and avoid disturbing or destroying them.
· Aircraft used in conducting project activities should maintain a flight altitude of at least 610 m during horizontal (point to point) flight.

· Aircraft used in conducting project activities should maintain a vertical distance of 1000 m and minimum horizontal distance of 1500 m from any observed concentrations (flocks / groups) of birds.
· Environment Canada recommends that all field operations staff be made aware of the proponent’s commitments to these mitigation measures and provided with appropriate advice / training on how to implement these measures.
2. The assessment of impacts on species at risk, and proposed mitigation requires further work prior to project approval as follows:

· The proponent has identified some of the listed species, but has not provided an assessment of the effects of the project on those species.  
· The proponent has not identified mitigation measures for listed species that may be affected by the proposed project, nor have they identified monitoring of effects.
3. Commitment to an appropriate security deposit in respect of reclamation of disturbed areas, and ongoing monitoring of disturbed areas.

4. Improving the water quality monitoring by using turbidity measurements, and adjusting the timing of sampling to when the activity is occurring.

5. The Fuel Spill Contingency Plan should be updated to include this project.

6. Environment Canada recommends application of standard exploration drilling mitigation practices, with some site-specific conditions noted.
Environment Canada will participate in the Pre-conference Hearing and hopes to resolve some of these issues with the proponent in advance of submitting our presentation for the public hearing.
